
28 

TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

 For Emergencies please call 999 

 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
The Council met in October and November as usual. 
Various planning applications were discussed and all planning 
applications discussed at the PC meetings are available to view on the 
NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  You just go to the Planning 
Applications, agree the terms and conditions and then you can input 
the planning application reference number or the address and it will 
bring up the documents for you to view. 
 
Various consultations and representations have been received on line 
and at the meetings from the various solar farms and energy park 
developments which are ongoing around the Stallingborough area. 
 
New newsletter distributors are now in place with two distributors 
covering the village. 
 
The external Auditors, PKF Littlejohn, had now completed the audit for 
fy 23/24 and no actions or points were raised and so the audit is now 
closed for the last financial year. 
 
All financial information pertaining to the audit is on the website. 
 
All information is on the PC website at 
     www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance 
of being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons 
to reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce 
crime and anti-social behaviour in the area which we all live and 
work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where 
they live so that we can deal with any issues and step up our pa-
trols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the 
police should consider prioritising, then please speak to your local 
officers, town, or parish councillors or through the One Voice com-
mittee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingbor-
ough ward are:       

                                                                                                                     
PC 855 Liam Hopwood liam.hopwood@humberside.police.uk                       
PC 1645 Kris Collins kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk                          
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.police.uk   

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside. po-
lice.uk 

 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:liam.hopwood@humberside.police.uk
mailto:kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
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Stallingborough Report for November 2024 

There have been fifty nine crimes recorded for the Immingham, 
Habrough and Stallingborough ward area for October  

Just for Stallingborough: 

Youths riding on Station Road Stallingborough on a quad bike x3  

 

                                                

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday           Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   09.00 - 1500 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an Agen-

da for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website ap-

proximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 11th December 024 

All meetings start at 7.30 pm unless advertised otherwise 

Wednesday 15th January 2025 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

There is not usually a meeting in August . 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of 
these times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please 
leave a message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 
 

          clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 

Chairman: 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Vice-Chair: 
Cllr. Julie Hoyes (Vice-Chair)       
 cllrjhoyes@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Members: 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts   cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com   
Cllr. Kyle Hewis  cllrkhewis@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward 

  

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts 
2 Clarkson Drive, Stallingborough 
Tel—07972-495830 
 

Please note that Ward Councillor Surgeries are now being held  

on the first Saturday of each month between 11 am and 12 noon 

at Immingham Civic Centre.  No appointment needed, just go 

along with issues for your 3 Ward Cllrs. 

Please note also that Ward Funding for village groups and 

organisations is available from your Ward Cllrs.  Please email 

them directly for further details. 
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 Stallingborough Village Hall 

There is an active programme of classes and groups at 

Stallingborough Village Hall: 

Mondays    Metafit and Zumba evening 

Tuesday s   Yoga    morning 

    Slimming World  afternoon/evening 

Wednesdays  Over 50’s social club morning 

    Bingo    evenings 

Thursdays   Sewing Group  afternoons 

    Art workshops  monthly 

    Kids Dance   afternoons 

    WI    first evening of month 

Fridays   Which Craft Group morning/afternoon 

    Youth Club   evening 

Sundays   Dog training   morning 

    AA Group   evening 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 for further information on the above 

clubs—some meet only once a month or once a fortnight so please check 

with us. We also have Parish Council and Shaping up Stallingborough 

Meetings taking place each month. 

THE HALL AND BAR ARE AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRINGS ON 

SATURDAYS AND SUNDAY AFTERNOONS  - PLEASE CALL US OR EMAIL US 

AT clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com TO BOOK. 

THERE ARE SPECIAL DISCOUNTED RATES FOR LONGER TERM HIRINGS 
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Before After 

Tuesday Weekly 

 

Stallingborough to Morrison’s to Grimsby Bus Station 

 

Outward  

09:00am - Anne Askew House, South Marsh Road   

09:02am - The Greenman Pub, Station Road  

09:06am - Stallingborough Train Station, Station Road   

09:09am - The Layby opposite The Limes, Station Road   

09:29am - Morrison’s  

09:42am - Grimsby Bus Station  

 

Return  

11.30am - Morrison’s  

11.43am - Grimsby Bus Station 

12.08pm - Anne Askew House, South Marsh Lane  

12.11pm - The Greenman Pub, Station Road   

12.14pm - Stallingborough Train Station, Station Road   

12:17pm - The Layby opposite The Limes, Station Road  
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AFTER 
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My family and I would like to thank every-

one for their cards, flowers, kindness and 

donations to Macmillan following the 

death of Mal on August 30th.  

   Jenny Short and family 

 

Thank You 

A big thank you to 

Town Gate Farm 

and the Hoyes 

Family for once 

again donating the 

Stallingborough 

Village Christmas 

tree for us. 
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AFTER The next issue for the Newsletter will be for 

February/March 2025—articles and items in to us 

by Friday 10th January 2025 please and no later, so 

we can include them in the next edition. 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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We meet again on 5 December where we will enjoy making 

Christmas crafts and sharing our Faith Supper.  I’m sure there will 

be lots of talking, drinking and eating.  We will also be collecting 

donations of sweets, toiletries etc to be taken to the Immingham 

Seafarers’ Mission.  These donations are shared between the 

many seafarers who spend months away from their families 

throughout the year. 

 

We meet at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall on the first Thursday of 

every month (except January and May).  Any ladies wishing to see 

what WI is about will be made most welcome.  Please feel free to 

contact me if you have any questions or require information 

about WI. 

 

Finally, on behalf of all the ladies of Stallingborough WI, may I 

wish you all a very Merry Christmas and best wishes for the New 

Year. 

 

Best Wishes 

Christine Cross 

01472 883930 
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 Hello Everyone 

 

Now that Halloween and Bonfire Night have passed, I’m 

sure we are all starting to plan for our Christmas 

festivities. 

 

At our October meeting, Liz Drury, a professionally 

trained voice over artist, broadcaster and actor based in 

this area gave an interesting talk about her work and 

career.  Liz has worked on projects for films, radio and TV 

commercials together with corporate narration.  If ever 

you are in a lift, it might be Liz’s voice telling you which 

floor you are on! 

 

The South Bank Players performed an excellent Murder 

Mystery entitled “Who Says Crime Doesn’t Pay?” at our 

Harvest Supper.  Some of the audience dressed up as 

part of the 1920’s theme and everyone enjoyed a supper 

of plum bread and apple pie.  The actors were very 

entertaining and it was great fun trying to guess “who 

dunnit?”.  Our President Jenny and her daughter Katie 

were the “Miss Marples” of the audience, correctly 

guessing the murderer. 

 

On 7 November, Clare of local company Sassy Spirit will 

bring along her collection of beautiful accessories for us 

to view and purchase.  Clare will also talk to us about her 

business as an environmentally focused retailer with a 

desire to support fashion that is sustainable and ethically 

sourced. 

11 
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CHURCH NEWS –  

ST PETER AND ST PAUL,  

STALLINGBOROUGH 

Our Harvest Festival was enjoyed by all. It was very 
disappointing that so few came to the service. Even though we 
were small in numbers we collect and delivery quite a lot of food 
for Immingham Food Bank. 

We were all very sad that Rev Mark Hutson has left and I know 
we will miss in greatly. We are fortunate that Kevin Onn has 
agreed to take our Christmas Services. We will decorate the 
church and will have Wilhelm to play the organ, please come 
and support us. 

The team of helpers is very small, we do need the villagers to at 
least support our effort or we will definitely lose the Church in 
our village. 

 

We welcome any enquiries for baptisms weddings and funerals 

 

Please contact the Churchwarden 

Marion Moorcroft -  Tel 01472 885072 

 

Assistant Warden 

Norman Coffey  - Tel 01472 280587 
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CHURCH SERVICES. 

 

CAROL SERVICE –  

SUNDAY DECEMBER 15TH 3PM 

 

 

CRIB SERVICE -    

TUESDAY DEEMBER 24TH 3PM 

 

EVERYONE WELCOME. 
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Remembrance  

Day 2024 

 

A big thank you to everyone who 

turned out for Remembrance Day on Sunday 10th November. 

This event is attracting more people each year and the Parish 

Council is so grateful to everyone who comes out to take part in 

the service. 

A big thank you to David Clarke and the musicians for the band 

and also to the WI for helping with refreshments and providing 

teas and coffees back at the Village Hall. 

The Parish Council is keen to encourage more groups within the 

Village to lay wreaths and hopefully this will be the case for next 

year in 2025. 

If you have an article for the next Newsletter which might 

be of interest to other residents—or are having an event 

which you would like to advertise—then do please sub-

mit a piece for the next edition. 

Just send it through to  

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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Fault Reporting, NELC 

If you have a fault to report, such as a pot hole, faulty 

street light, fly tipping etc. you can do it directly with 

NELC. 

On their website at www.nelincs.gov.uk just go onto 

the Report It link which is on the home page. 

You will then have a choice of categories, such as 

street cleaning, road repairs etc. and if you click on 

these then you can report the fault directly and they 

will acknowledge your request with a dedicated cus-

tomer number etc.  You can then track whether the 

repair has been carried out or your request actioned. 


